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The Tomb Is a Victory Symbol 

 During the Lenten season we are focusing on different crosses.  At the close of the   

Lenten  season is the  result of what took place on the ñCross of Calvaryò: the 

EMPTY TOMB.  At Easter time the ñEmpty Tombò is a sign of victory and 

joy.  Rightly so     because Jesus no longer laid in the tomb. He was NOT to 

be found in the tomb! ñChrist is risen! He is risen indeed!ò  The empty 

tomb is a reminder of our    victory over death. "é Don't you know that all 

of us who were baptized into Christ Jesus were baptized into his 

death? {4} We were therefore buried with him through baptism into death 

in order that, just as Christ was raised from the dead through the glory of the Father, we 

too may live a new lifeò (Romans 6:3-4 NIV). While the cross is the most recognizable     

symbol in the world. The ñEmpty Tombò is a greatest resurrection symbol. 

 Does the ñEmpty Tombò have to be a victory symbol only for Christians?  Paul wrote 

(Philippians 1:21f), "For to me to live is Christ, and to die is gain. If I am to live in the 

flesh, that means fruitful labor for me.  Yet which I shall choose I cannot 

tell. I am hard pressed between the two. My desire is to depart and be 

with Christ, for that is far better.  If we are separated from the body then we, 

Christians, are with our Lord in paradise.  Someone once wrote, "When I go 

down to the grave I can say, like so many others:  I have finished my work, but 

I cannot say I have finished my lifeé. My tomb is not a blind alley.  It is a 

thoroughfare.  It closes in the twilight to open in the dawn.ò  That dawn is life in heaven for 

those who believe in Christ as their Lord and Savior.  The tomb apart from Christ is gloom.  

Paul went on to write, ñBut to remain in the flesh is more necessary on your account.    

Convinced of this, I know that I will remain and continue with you all, for your progress 

and joy in the faithé.ò It is true that the empty tomb is a victory symbol only to Christians, 

that why it is imperative that we remain in the flesh so that Christ love can shine through us  

into the hearts of those in darkness that they too may see the empty tomb as a victory for them 

as well.   

 The ñEmpty Tombò of Easter is a victory symbol because of the ñEmpty Tombò we 

know that Jesus was victorious over sin, death, and the devil when He died on Calvary.  We 

want everyone to be able to look at any tomb and know it is only a thoroughfare to heaven. 

ñNeither death nor life é can separate us from the love of God that is in Christ Jesus our 

Lordò (Rom 8:38,39).  Christôs victory is your victory too!   

Have a joyous and Christ-filled Easter celebration! Pastor 
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Every day thousands of impoverished persons cross from Cambodia into Thailand looking for work. About one fourth of them 

become victims of human traffickingïthat is thousands become enslaved every day! 

Every person is created in the image of God. 

Human traffickingðthe exploitation of men,   

women, and children to gain a profitðis therefore 

a crime against both humanity and our Creator. 

This form of slavery is happening today in 2015. 

This modern-day slavery is a global crisis even 

with victims in every state of the USA. The         

average age when people become enslaved is 14ï

with many as young as 8. Some are taken by force; 

others are deceived by promises of a better life. In 

the 1800s, a slave would cost $10,000 in todayôs 

terms. Now, when the average price is just $90, 

people have become disposable. 

Men are lured into forced labor in agriculture, 

fishing, and construction. A deceitful broker will 

promise a man a job. Hoping that this will be his 

chance to provide for his family, the man will pay 

all of his money, which is never enough. He        

becomes enslaved to the broker, often beaten, and 

forced to do backbreaking labor to work off the 

debt. This could take years, and in many cases, the 

men are never heard from again. The fishing       

industry is one of the worst perpetrators of labor 

trafficking. Men will be put on boats, drugged to 

work 20 hours a day, fed enough to stay alive, and      

discarded when they are not useful anymore. 

Women are trafficked for forced labor in        

factories, domestic servants, and sexual              

exploitation. A broker will coerce a woman to     

accept a position as a paid house worker for a  

family across the border, but she will actually    

become their slave. Enduring repeated abuse, she 

will be threatened with imprisonment or worse if 

she tries to escape. 

Of all trafficking victims, children are perhaps 

the most tragic. Young girls and boys are           

trafficked for organized begging rings, street   

vending, and sexual exploitation. Many suffer    

horrendous cruelty. In the USA, children become 

enslaved when they are orphaned, abandoned, or 

run away. Of the estimated 27 million trafficking 

victims in the world today, only 1 to 2 percent will 

be rescued. 

Samaritanôs Purse is working to prevent the   

horrors of human trafficking primarily through 

awareness training and income generation in      

vulnerable communities. They provide help to 

men, women, and children in desperate situations 

and share the hope of the Gospel of Jesus Christ. 

Please join in praying that God will use their    

ministry to bring justice and shine the light of the 

Gospel. 

Let not the downtrodden turn back in shame; let the poor and needy praise your name.  

(Psalm 74:21 ESV)  



Our Missionaries 

 

The students at the Licey preschool enjoy a special day of 

outdoor activities. 

 

Large fields of rice paddies line many rural roads. 

 

6th / 7th graders lead an alphabet song during the literacy 

block in Palmar Arriba. 

 

Nicole leads a teacherôs workshop on literacy. 

  

The Lohmeyers: Sharing Christõs Love in the  
Dominican Republic 
 

In Licey (a preschool with eighty students), the 

mission has been blessed with enough donations to 

purchase land. So, we will be able to build our own 

church and school (instead of squeezing into a 

rented space!). We anticipate short-term teams to 

help with construction starting this summer. We 

have hired a part-time accountant to process       

tuition, reimbursements, etc. Now our director, 

Yanela, will be freed of these duties and able to 

focus more on the teachers and students. 

In Palmar Arriba (preschool-seventh grade with 

125 students), recognizing the great need for      

improvement in literacy among the students, we 

launched a new program in January. After a    

workshop with the teachers, we began a daily     

literacy block. During this time, the entire school is 

focused on learning the alphabet, the sounds of the 

letters, reading, writing, spelling, and vocabulary. 

To include Christian education, all classes use 

One Hundred Bible Stories for the literature and 

Bible verse of the week. Nicole emphasized the 

necessity teaching the sounds of every letter of the 

alphabet. In the past, the school (guided by the   

national curriculum) taught only the sounds of the 

vowels. With the help of a song that teaches the 

sounds, the kids are making significant strides to 

master this essential life skill. 

Nicole is happy to use her background in      

language arts to implement this program. After the 

Christian faith, reading tops her list for the most 

important gifts one can give a child! 

 

 Pick up the latest PORTALS OF PRAYER  
on the table next to the Church office. 
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Brother & Sisters in Christ from North Carolina, 

Members of the mission team from Mt. Pisgah, 

traveling to Laotchikit, Haiti on Jan. 16-24, 2015. 

It is a privilege for me this morning to write you 

this letter, to thank you for this mission team and 

for your past and continuing blessings. 

Especially, I thank you for the team mission 

who came to Haiti last week to: 

 1. Evangelism by visiting people door to door; 

 2. Provide medical care; 

 3. Teach sewing; 

 4. Plant gardens. 

It was a wonderful mission that men could not 

do alone. They have been guided by the Holy  

Spirit to do that in Laotchikit, Haiti. 

Today, many women in Laotchikit can sew. 

They have this profession, and they will be able to 

sew the uniforms of the children in the school 

yearly!!! Blessings!!! To God be the Glory. God 

will continue to keep Mrs. Mikki Reinicker and 

Barbara Volk, the sewing team. They have a good 

heart for helping the children in Laotchikit. They 

have been kind and so patient with the sewing   

students. We will never forget their help there. 

And, their students really love them. Thank you 

my Sisters. May God continue to bless you. 

We thank also Dr. Jim Volk, a pediatrician and 

Kim Rector from Hickory at St Peters Lutheran 

Church, a nurse practitioner who has been to Haiti 

many times on medical mission trips. They really 

helped us in Laotchikit by providing medical care. 

Many people in Laotchikit were sick when they 

were arriving there but, before leaving they were 

fine because they receive medical care by Brother 

Jim and Sister Kim. Praise God!!! To God be the 

Glory!!! For example, a child in our school could 

not walk. Before they leave Laotchikit, this boy 

can walk and come alone to our school. Many   

other cases like that. We really appreciate their 

work. They train also a nurse in Laotchikit to pro-

vide medical care there. God is good! 

This team works for development of the area in 

Laotchikit!!! 

They did not give people of Laotchikit fish, but 

they teach them how to catch fishes. They          

encouraged people to make the garden a success. 

This is exactly what we need for this area!!! 

Finally, we thank our Sister Wendy White, the 

leader of the team for her leadership and her work. 

We love her! She is really a woman of God with a 

big heart for helping the people in Laotchikit. We 

feel that she would like to do all for the people 

there. She visited many, many people in Laotchikit 

in their houses, talking to them, encouraging them. 

I think that she learns more things about 

Laotchikit. Because, in Laotchikit, if you do not 

visit people homes, you will not see the reality that 

they are facing. People there were so happy to see 

in their house Dr. Jim, Sister Kim, and Sister  

Wendy. Sisters Mikki Reinicker and Barbara Volk 

did not have the possibility to visit people because 

they were in class all the days, working so hard. 

Brother and Sisters in Christ, 

Please, thank Pastor Rabon and all the members 

of Mt. Pisgah for all they are doing. Thank you for 

your time, your love, your gifts, your generosity, 

and your money! 

Thank you for the wonderful attention you gave 

the people in the school by making a party for 

them at the hotel. They really appreciated that: the 

gate keepers, cookers, teachers, principal, lay     

pastors...THANK YOU in capital letters!!! 

It was a wonderful blessing to see and meet my 

brothers and sisters in Christ from North Carolina. 

We were so blessed by their presence last week. 

This Mission team is really a blessing and suc-

cess!!! God is good! 

Brother and Sisters in Christ, please continue to 

do this wonderful work for the children and people 

of Laotchikit. 

Thank you for all you do for Godôs people. 

To God be the praise and Glory forever, Amen! 

Your Brother in Christ, 

Walta CLERCIUS (wantal2010@yahoo.fr) 

First Evangelical Lutheran Church of 

Laotchikit, Hinche, Haiti. 

mailto:wantal2010@yahoo.fr
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A typical Haitian family: a mother with 4 children 

 
The MPLC Sunday School recently sent $200 to 

buy four nanny goats. When a goat has kids, one 

female kid is given to another family in the church. 

Our team saw this lady being baptized. 

 
Nurse Tanaze Joseph shows the medicines and the 

cabinet provided by Mt. Pisgah. 

 
Security guard Lolo with his family below. 

 
They share this small structure with Lay Pastor 

Mura, the medical clinic, and the sewing room. 

 
Medicine inventory compiled by Nurse Tanaze Jo-

seph. 


